

June 9, 2018

Mrs. Vickie Turner The Turner Dream Foundation 541 Riesling Drive Chula Vista, CA 91913

Dear Mrs. Turner,

The San Diego Delta Foundation, Inc., would like to thank you for your support of the Leadership Development Intern Program. Your donation of \$500.00 towards book grants in support of our graduating Interns is truly appreciated. The San Diego Delta Foundation is committed to assisting in the development of future African-American female leaders. Your contribution makes it possible for the organization to continue its work with the young ladies in our Leadership Program.

The Leadership Program provides leadership development and enrichment activities for African-American females in grades ten (10) through twelve (12) who are college-bound and have aspirations of leadership. Over a six (6) month period each year, these ambitious young ladies participate in a series of activities that include seminars, workshops, social and cultural events, community service, and mentoring experiences to help strengthen their personal and professional growth and development.

The financial and in-kind generosity of the San Diego community, as well as that of many individuals including our own members has made it possible for us mentor over 165 young ladies and to award over \$370,000 in incentive awards, book and academic grants as well as laptop computers and printers over the past seventeen years. We have also maintained a 98% college attendance and graduation rate for the young ladies who successfully complete the Leadership Program.

We truly appreciate you for helping us provide an opportunity for the Interns to realize their dreams of college attendance. Enclosed are personal thank you cards from the Interns whose education you are contributing to. The San Diego Delta Foundation, Inc. is a nonprofit, 501(c)(3) Organization. Your donation is deductible as permissible by law.

Sincerely,

Cynthia James-Price

President